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Allows you to reserve dinners/events and to pay online (for example: Oktoberfest, 
Stated Meeting Dinners, etc.) 
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DID YOU KNOW … Transportation can be arranged for those who 
need a ride to our stated meetings, the Reunions, and Denver 
Consistory special events.  All you need to do is CALL THE OFFICE 
at 303-861-4261 and let us know you need a ride.  You do not 
need to stay home because you do not have transportation to 
the Consistory. 
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PLANNING CALENDAR 

MARCH 2019 
Wed, March 6          7:00 p.m. Degree Council Meeting (Classroom) 
Fri, March 8        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Hamburgers with all the fixin’s) 
Fri, March 15        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Chicken Sandwiches w/ Lettuce, tomato, pickles, mayo) 
Mon, March 18   Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
             5:15-6:00 p.m. Master Craftsman Study Group in Classroom 
          5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
          6:00 p.m. Dinner (Pork Chops, Carrot Cake) 
          7:00 p.m. Awards and Announcements; Past Presiding Officers Recognition 
     Rockies Workers Recognition - ROCKIES SHIRT NIGHT 
          7:30 p.m. Split Meeting 
Fri, March 22       11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Lasagna & Garlic Bread) 
Tue, March 26            6:30-8:00 p.m. Friends of the Scottish Rite (Prospect Night) 
Fri, March 29        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Shepherd’s Pie; Dinner Rolls) 
Sat, March 30           9:00-11:00 a.m. KSA Spring Cleanup at the Consistory 

APRIL 2019 
Mon, April 1         6:30 p.m. KSA Meeting in Lodge Room 
Fri, April 5               11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fried Chicken) 
Sat, April 6        7:00 a.m.—Noon 9 Health Fair— Parking Garage Available 
Fri, April 12        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Spaghetti w/Meatballs & Sausage; Garlic Bread) 
           7:00 p.m. Germania Lodge #46 (Red Lodge EA degree in Cathedral Room) 
Mon, April 15    Stated Meeting  -  Parking Garage Available 
             5:15-6:00 p.m. Master Craftsman Study Group in Classroom 
          5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
          6:00 p.m. Dinner (Swiss Steak; Red Velvet Cake) 
          7:00 p.m. Awards & Announcements; Celebration of Remembrance & Renewal 
Fri, April 19        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fish ‘n’ Chips) 
Sun, April 21          6:30 a.m. Easter Sunrise Service (Knights Templar Association) 
Fri, April 26        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Hot Dogs, Brats, Potato Salad, Sauerkraut, Mustards) 
Sat, April 27    11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Ladies Lunch Parking Garage Available 

MAY 2019 
Fri, May 3        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fried Chicken) 
Mon, May 6          5:30 p.m. Special Officers’ meeting to read petitions 
           6:30 p.m. KSA Meeting in Lodge Room 
Wed, May 8          6:00 p.m. Spring Reunion - Children’s Hospital (by invitation only) 
Thu, May 9-Sat, May 11      7:00 a.m. Spring Reunion (54th consecutive) - Parking Garage Available 
Sat, May 11          6:00 p.m. Banquet; 25 and 50 Year Member presentations 
Sat, May 18           9:00-11:00 a.m. Calling Committee 
Mon, May 20    Stated Meeting (Feast of the Consistory) - Parking Garage Available 
           5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
              5:15-6:00 p.m. Master Craftsman Study Group (Classroom) 
           6:00 p.m. Dinner (TBD) 
           7:00 p.m. Awards and Announcements; Entertainment: Civil War Band 
           7:30 p.m. Split Meeting—Denver Consistory Ritual Opening/Closing 
Fri, May 24    NO LUNCH 
Mon, May 27    Consistory CLOSED for Memorial Day Holiday 
Fri, May 31        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (TBD) 
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By:  Bill Hickey, 33° 

Email:  wa3h@hotmail.com 

 

 

 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS: Saturday, 06 April 2019 7 a.m.-Noon  9HealthFair 

  We’re getting close to the 9HealthFair this year—which is earlier than normal due to 
the late Easter and Passover celebrations in April.  Don’t wait until the last minute to contact  
Brother Randy Penn, 32° KCCH at pennjr@comcast.net or me at  my email shown above so we 
can get you on the list.  As we have done in the past, a complimentary luncheon will be held 
after the fair closes at noon and all participants have left the area.  Also, we’ll be asking you if 
you want a tee shirt (they are blue again this year—so if you got one last year, it will be the 
same this year and you can wear last year’s if you wish).  If you have a specific area you would 
like to work (or wouldn’t like to work) you need to let us know that as well for planning pur-
poses.  Our medical coordinator this year is Brother John Gay, 32° KCCH 
(jwgconsult@aol.com)- so anyone with a medical background can work with John and/or me 
to make sure our screenings are covered. 

MEMBERS: Where do we get them, How do we keep them? 
     In the late 1990’s, Professor Robert Putnam studied the phenomenon of WHY people simp-
ly were disengaging from civic activities.  His book, “Bowling Alone - The Civic Disengagement 
of America” discovered that more people in America than ever before were bowling.  Howev-
er, FEWER people in America were bowling in LEAGUES than ever before.  Those of us who are 
old enough will remember that you used to have to belong to a bowling league if you wanted 
to bowl anywhere - LEAGUES reigned supreme nightly in bowling alleys all across America. 
     What Putnam failed to realize was, people wanted to bowl WHEN they wanted, WITH 
WHOM they wanted, WHERE they wanted, as OFTEN AS THEY WANTED, and simply didn’t 
want the overlaid BUREAUCRACY of a league whose purpose was primarily to collect dues to 
pay for trophies that were awarded for various achievements during the term of the league.  
So, they quit joining leagues—and started bowling when and where they wanted, and with 
whom they wanted—instead of being forced to bowl at the same alley, on the same night of 
the week, with the same team members, and for only 3 lines that night.  Plus, they didn’t 
have to worry about “beer frames” or if their handicap got messed up by an unusually good 
(or bad) performance on a given night.  Much less pressure to “perform” for the team. 
     What we now have found out, some 20+ years later, is that if you want to create a “sense 
of belonging” then a bowling alley is a great place to start.  But, so is a LODGE.  You don’t text 
in lodge, and you are doing something TOGETHER with your Brothers.—similar to a league. 
     What we are seeing today is a case where people who do not have this social anchor 
(lodges, bowling, etc) are turning to partisan politics—and the angry rhetoric that goes with 
them.  They have not received, and absorbed the lessons of circumscribing their passions that 
we are taught in our ritualistic ceremonies in lodge.  More’s the pity for society’s sake. 

mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
mailto:pennjr@comcast.net
mailto:jwgconsult@aol.com
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     Likewise, “The Atlantic” magazine, back in August of 2016, published an article entitled, 
“It’s Hard to Go to Church.”  Now, I won’t delve into the why’s and wherefore’s of church-
going problems, but I’d like to make an analogy to WHY it seems we have a hard time “going 
to lodge” or “going to Consistory” (or whatever other meeting is on our respective calendars). 
     After all, we pay dues and went through an initiatory ceremony to join these various 
groups.  WHY do we pay dues and fees, and then find it so hard to attend the regular 
meetings?  Let’s examine some of the reasons for not attending church, and modify them to 
apply to our fraternal organizations. 
     Sometime around the early-mid 1970’s, when the U.S. was withdrawing from the vastly un-
popular VietNam war, our veterans coming back were greeted with derision and vile words.  
They were made to feel unwelcome in their home country, and were largely unappreciated for 
having served their country (even though many were conscripted involuntarily through the 
draft at the time).  As a result, these men simply stopped engaging in civic affairs, public or-
ganizations, and fraternal organizations.  The returning sailors and soldiers of WWII, who 
came home to ticker-tape parades and a feeling of jubilation - having finally won a war on two 
diverse fronts - found something missing in their lives - the Brotherhood of the military in war-
time.  You would THINK that our returning VietNam vets would have that same empty feeling, 
but because of the way they were greeted on their return, many of them simply disengaged 
from anything like that - just to get on with their lives.  As a result, what SHOULD have been a 
time when Masonic (and fraternal organization) membership went up, we basically lost that 
entire generation - and even some of their children as well.  It’s not until we get to the 2nd or 
later generations that we begin to see a resurgence of interest in Masonry and similar organi-
zations … but unfortunately, nowhere near the same degree as we saw after WWI and WWII 
and even Korea.  End result: membership numbers have dropped significantly.  Couple that 
with the previous generations’ attitude that you just didn’t TALK about masonry—even with 
your family—and it’s pretty easy to understand WHY we might be having difficulties reaching 
the recent generations. 
     Now, we come to our current generation—whether you call them “Gen-X” or “Millenium” 
or whatever, they do not share the same ideas of socialization and use of their personal time 
that we have or our parents had—and there are many reasons for that—and that might be a 
topic for another discussion down the road. 
     Our Brothers who admit they attend lodge/meetings less frequently now than they used to 
will probably say LOGISTICS of getting to the meetings is their biggest obstacle.  Whether that 
is because they are getting older, don’t drive at night, have difficulty driving, or whatever—
that seems to be a significant issue.  But, it’s one that is easily solvable. 
     Some of our Brothers have found that the organizations to which they belong espouse 
great ideals, but when it comes to putting those ideals into action, they are woefully lacking.  
They report finding political wrangling as a definite turn-off.  And, if they find this, how can we 
possibly expect them to return or even recommend our organizations to their friends or family 
members?   So, MISTRUST of motives may well have something to do with WHY people drop 
out of social/fraternal organizations after they’ve experienced membership for a brief time.  

Continued on next page 

 Editor’s Corner - Continued from previous page 
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     Here’s a little factoid to chew on:  We ALL know that our Craft (Blue) Lodges are the source 
of potential members for our various concordant and subordinate groups in Masonry.  But, if 
you take it to the extreme, and expect a man, his wife and his children, to join every possible 
organization in the fraternity, they’ll be doing nothing else but going to meetings and paying 
dues to all the organizations—most of which expect dues to be paid at the first of the calen-
dar year, JUST after all the bills for the holiday season come due.  Is it any wonder that many 
Brothers simply drop out because of finances?  How about time concerns?  Yes, some of the 
organizations offer the Brother the opportunity to engage in the group with family members, 
but sometimes, families just want to get away and do something by themselves—sort of like 
the Bowling phenomenon-they want to be together, where they want to be, when they want 
to be, and for as long as they want to be ... not necessarily tied down to an organization that 
expects them not only to participate, but to engage in progressing through their officer lines 
with all the attendant additional responsibilities that entails. 
     Simply put: there are still only 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 52 weeks a year—it hasn’t 
changed in a long time and isn’t about to change any time soon.  We are competing for 
TIME—which is the most precious gift anyone can give to another person or group.  If we 
WASTE their time, shame on us.  If we waste it twice, shame on them for letting us.  Chances 
are, we won’t get a third opportunity … they’ll find something else to do with their precious 
resource (time).  Remember that when you allocate 5-10 minutes to “education.” 
     We constantly ASK our members what they want.  And, in our case, typically you hear them 
say “More Light” (meaning: education).  They don’t want to sit in a repetitive, predictable, and 
boring meeting every two weeks or every month—they have better things to do with their 
time.  You also see this where you impress an individual to take on more responsibility than 
they are willing and able to assume because you’re hurting for people and those you have are 
getting tired—so you’re looking for new blood.to give older members a break. 
     This is what is called a “Catch-22” situation.  No matter what you do, chances are you’re 
not going to get the results you desire.  People are just too busy, have a crazy work schedule, 
or … they’re just too “lazy” to go.  Others will say they just don’t CARE about attending 
meetings—they got what they wanted when they went through the degrees or the chairs. 
     While it’s fairly easy to empathize with the hassle of trying to force-fit meetings into a busy 
calendar, figure out what to do with kids while you’re gone, it also suggests that many of our 
Brothers simply view meetings as “optional” in a way that our predecessors did not.  Years 
ago, our Lodges were focal points for social and cultural life in our small towns.  In some plac-
es, that’s still the case.  But, those are fast disappearing from the landscape.  Maybe people 
are looking for a different KIND of social connection today? 
     Do we have Brothers and families that are ardent participants in our groups?  Certainly.  
But, nowhere near the number we had in the past.  Youth Groups are particularly vulnera-
ble—as parents view them more as convenient and cheap babysitting services rather than op-
portunities to engage their children with life-experience lessons of value. 
     When you think about your “membership” problems—just remember—you’ve asked why, 
you’ve been told why, and now the challenge for you is to CHANGE the way you do business 
while keeping your values constant—in an attempt to win the current generation’s support.  

 Editor’s Corner - Continued from previous page 



7 

 

This might save your life…if your car is near a downed power line. 

PLEASE WATCH THE VIDEO!!!!  
I knew about not getting out of the car,  but I didn't know what to do in case a fire would start. 
This is a good explanation Hopefully no one will ever need to use this.  

https://www.youtube.com/embed/fLVzvMTgGDY 
 

‘Blue water’ Navy veterans from Vietnam-era win Agent Orange benefits case (excerpt) 
The Washington Post 
By Ann E. Marimow 
January 29, 2019 
 
A federal appeals court in Washington sided Tuesday with thousands of Vietnam War veterans 
who were stationed offshore during the war and developed health problems linked to expo-
sure to the toxic herbicide Agent Orange. 
 
The U.S. Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit ruled overwhelmingly for these sailors, find-
ing they are eligible for the same disability benefits as those who put boots on the ground or 
patrolled Vietnam’s inland rivers. 
 
The 9-to-2 decision reverses a decade-old ruling by the court and applies to an estimated 
52,000 veterans nationwide.  A court majority said Congress CLEARLY intended to extend ben-
efits to sailors who were stationed in the territorial seas and are known as “blue water” Navy 
veterans. 
 
https://nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcademartin.com%
2Foverwar%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C986fdbd7e0be450dc3fc08d6978a5b56%
7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%
7C636863017817507555&sdata=VxbxS9slkX5Wm4VP2eocefVggHC3Ix653sZcEYygnyk%
3D&reserved=0  
 
Cade Martin Photography - This is about F105's over in Nam and is excellent.  Just keep scroll-
ing down and read some of the comments. 
  
If you have something like these articles that might be of interest to your Brothers, or 
their families, send an email to me and we’ll put it into the RiteWorks. 
wa3h@hotmail.com 

https://www.youtube.com/embed/fLVzvMTgGDY
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fcademartin.com-252Foverwar-252F-26amp-3Bdata-3D02-257C01-257C-257C986fdbd7e0be450dc3fc08d6978a5b56-257C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa-25
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fcademartin.com-252Foverwar-252F-26amp-3Bdata-3D02-257C01-257C-257C986fdbd7e0be450dc3fc08d6978a5b56-257C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa-25
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fcademartin.com-252Foverwar-252F-26amp-3Bdata-3D02-257C01-257C-257C986fdbd7e0be450dc3fc08d6978a5b56-257C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa-25
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fcademartin.com-252Foverwar-252F-26amp-3Bdata-3D02-257C01-257C-257C986fdbd7e0be450dc3fc08d6978a5b56-257C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa-25
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fcademartin.com-252Foverwar-252F-26amp-3Bdata-3D02-257C01-257C-257C986fdbd7e0be450dc3fc08d6978a5b56-257C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa-25
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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From the  
Secretary’s Desk  

Matt Raia, 33° 

Continued on next page 

FEBRUARY 18th STATED MEETING:   

The SGIG presented a Double 
Eagle Ribbon to Illustrious 
Brother Helmut Fritz, 33° 

The SGIG presented a Double 
Eagle pin to Brother Vic Am-
ent, 32° 

Brother Matthew Madrid, 
Treasurer of the last reunion 
class, presented a check to the 
SGIG on behalf of the class. 

The SGIG presented patents and photos to 
Matthew James Madrid; Kelly Dwight Fields; and 
Javier Solis Ramos—all from the 53rd Reunion 

The SGIG presented a Double Eagle 
Jewel to Brothers Jeremy Debard, 
32°; Daryl Samp, 32°; David Spence, 
32°; Sven Hoffman, 32°; and Colin 
Hause, 32° 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
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Continued on next page 

 From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

The Colorado Council of Kadosh opened the Feb-
ruary stated meeting in ritual form, conducted 
the meeting, and closed in ritual form.  Congrat-
ulations to Brother Paul Harrison, 32°, Com-
mander, and his officers for a job well done. 

Our speaker was from the 
Alzheimer’s Association, 
giving us some good infor-
mation for caregivers and 
their families. 

Check out the calendar of events on our 
web site and in each issue of the Rite-
Works to find out when the next ritualistic 
opening and closing will be performed, 
and by which officer line. 
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  From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

COMING EVENTS 
Monday, March 18th - Our Stated Meeting will be the Past Presiding Officers Recognition and 
Rockies Workers Recognition program.  This meeting will also be “Wear your Colorado Rock-
ies team shirt” (or your favorite sports team shirt). 
 
The Master Craftsman Study Group will meet in the Classroom from 5:15 - 6:00 p.m. before 
dinner and the Stated Meeting. 
 
Tuesday, March 26th - 6:30 p.m. - Scottish Rite Friends, Prospect Night.  Invite your non-
Scottish Rite Brothers to attend the Prospect Night to discover why they need to become 
Scottish Rite members, and join in the fun at Denver Consistory.  Reservations are REQUIRED 
by calling the office. 
 
Saturday, March 30th 9:00-11:00 a.m. - is the KSA Spring Cleanup day at Denver Consistory.  
Contact Brother Loren Kohler, 32°, the KSA Secretary, at kas@denverconsistory.org to volun-
teer to help with their Spring Cleanup, and help get the building ready for our reunion. 
 
Saturday, April 6th - 7:00 a.m. to noon - Denver Consistory’s 9HealthFair.  Contact Brother 
Randy Penn, 32° KCCH (pennjr@comcast.net), if you want to help as a non-medical volunteer; 
Brother John Gay, 32° KCCH (jwgconsult@aol.com), if you are medically qualified and want to 
help with some of our screenings.  You may also contact Brother Bill Hickey, 33°, 
(wa3h@hotmail.com) if you can’t reach John or Randy.  We will be setting up for the fair at 
lunch on Friday, April 5th and can always use a couple of extra hands moving the barber chairs 
down from Makeup on the 3rd floor. 
 
Friday, April 12th Denver Lodge #5 will host Germania Lodge #46 (New Orleans) at Denver 
Consistory with dinner at 6:00 p.m. followed by the E.A. Degree (Red Lodge degree ritual).  
For information contact Worshipful Brother Curt Robinson, 32°, Worshipful Master of Denver 
Lodge #5. 
 
Saturday, April 13th - The Colorado Grand Chapter of Eastern Star is hosting a special event 
at Denver Consistory.  See flyer in the back for details. 
 
Sunday, April 21st - The Knights Templar Association of Colorado will once again host the East-
er Sunrise Service at Denver Consistory.  See flyer in the back for details. 
 
Saturday, April 27th - Annual Ladies Lunch at the Consistory. 
 

Membership Statistics for February 
February 2018:  1951 
February 2019: 1882 

Net LOSS of 69 members 

mailto:kas@denverconsistory.org
mailto:pennjr@comcast.net
mailto:jwgconsult@aol.com
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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Continued on next page 

 

From the Centennial Lodge of 

Perfection East 

Bart D. Wegner, 32° KCCH 

Venerable Master 

     As we embark on this new Masonic year for the Denver Consistory, I hope I can lead so that 
we can all be satisfied with the tasks we are given, enjoy the work that is laid out for us, and 
reflect positively on the results we achieve.  We are here because we care, and want to build 
upon the great history and tradition of those that have come before us. 
     But I ask you this:  Have you ever been presented with a problem to solve, at work or home 
or lodge, and quickly found a good solution, but found a roadblock on the path to success - a 
second person with whom you are collaborating on the project who cannot quite grasp your 
ideas?  It happens all the time when two smart people are working together, and both are ca-
pable of coming up with an idea, and seeing their own vision, but are not always good at 
translating that concept so the other can understand it.   
     Sometimes, our brains work faster than our mouths, and what is so obvious to us is a com-
pletely foreign concept to others. 
     I wish I understood how to play Chess, because when it comes to building things, I often 
find myself several steps ahead of the person I am working with, but find them staring blankly 
at me like a confused dog as I start explaining what the roof looks like while they are still 
scratching their head trying to understand the foundation.  I try to remind myself to slow 
down, sketch out the idea in small bits, so that I can keep the other person following each 
step, and with me, rather than trailing off into their own thoughts. 
     I have much experience with this in the working relationship I have with my project manag-
er.  Sometimes I have to convince him that I know what I’m talking about, and that my idea 
will work, just trust me.  I have to use every trick in the book until I can get him to connect the 
dots, see the path I am on … and then make the suggestion himself.  Recently, I came up with 
a little quote to justify my 14 years of playing this game: 

“It’s not the right idea until it’s the right person’s idea.” 
     I’m sure we’ve all worked with people like this.  They feel they must lead with authority, 
and only their ideas can possibly be any good.  It can be very frustrating.  Often these people 
find themselves in places of power because they are indeed very good at what they do, but I 
think the best leaders are the ones who listen and consider, and make sure everyone feels 
they are a valuable member of the team. 
     So, what I am hoping to accomplish with this tale is that when you have surrounded your-
self with capable, smart, people - trust them.  Even if you don’t fully understand the idea, 
know that they are good at what they do, want to do a good job, and want to help you accom-
plish a goal.   LET THEM.   If they fail, let them.   They’ll  know  it  before  you  do.   It’s  okay,  it 
Happens.  It can be fixed. 
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  From the Centennial Lodge of Perfection East - Continued from previous page 

     I am happy to say that so many of the leaders I have gotten to work with at this Consistory 
embody this quality: 

“It doesn’t matter WHO came up with the idea, just that a good solution is found.” 
     It is a pleasure to serve with all of you as we continue to make this a fantastic place to 
come together to learn, to enjoy each other’s company, to share our experiences, and to en-
deavor to make it better for those who will come after us. 

9 Signs of Identity Theft 

(derived from an article from Navy Federal Credit Union) 
 

Could you be a victim of identity theft?  Well, about 10 million Americans every year have 
personal information compromised and many times the stolen information is used to take 
over accounts, open credit cards, or obtain medical care long before the theft is discovered. 
 
What are some of the “Red Flags” to look for that might tip you off to a problem? 
 
1. Unexplained charges or withdrawals.  Always check your monthly statements from your 

bank or credit union and be sure you recognize EVERY transaction.  Don’t ignore small 
charges that seem unfamiliar, as thieves will often test small purchases first. 

2. Medical Bills for doctors you don’t know or haven’t visited.  If your insurance carrier de-
nies a legitimate claim, find out why.  Thieves can max out your benefits without you 
knowing. 

3. New Credit Cards you did not apply for.  Contact the issuing company right away. 
4. Errors on your credit report.  Review your credit reports regularly.  You can get your re-

ports from each agency once a year for free at annualcreditreport.com. 
5. Collection calls or notices for unknown debt.   Don’t assume there is an error.  Find out 

what the debt is for.  If it isn’t valid, send a letter by certified mail within 30 days to the col-
lection agency and ask for PROOF of the debt. 

6. Your valid credit card or application for credit is denied.  If you haven’t reached your 
credit limit or normally have good credit, ASK THE REASON for the denial.  A thief may be 
racking up debt on your behalf and ruining your credit score with unpaid bills. 

7. Missing mail or email.  Haven’t seen your regular monthly statements?  Your mail could 
be stolen or the thief may have changed the mailing address or email on the account to 
keep you from seeing the fraudulent charges. 

8. Errors on your tax return or Social Security Statement.  As you well know, this time of 
year is “silly season” for IRS collection scams.  IRS may notify you that more than one tax 
return was filed in your name or that you have income from an employer you don’t know.  
CHECK IT OUT! 

9. A Warrant for your arrest.  It’s possible for someone to impersonate you while committing 
a crime.  You may uncover a warrant if you are stopped for another reason or are involved 
in an accident. 

annualcreditreport.com
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The PrelaTe’s 

pulpit 

Rev. Jim Harris, 33° 

     The year seems to be moving faster than I can keep up with.  March is here and springtime 
is just around the corner.  This has been a cold, snowy winter.  Now the days are getting long-
er and, yes, this means more light.  The prophet Isaiah tells us that the Light shines in the 
darkness and the darkness will never put it out.  I have to keep reminding myself of this in 
the midst of everything that is happening in our world.  Bitterness, divisiveness, anger, and so 
on have captured the spotlight.  One local television station even has a special spot for the 
good news and stories. 
     They often end the news with something positive.  As Masons, we must keep our focus on 
the Light and continually seek more Light.  In February, I attended two lodge meetings and 
our Denver Consistory stated meeting, and I found warmth and Light in all of them.  At last 
month’s meeting, we honored a brother who had given over 5,000 of service.  WOW!  I am 
thankful to be part of a group of men who care for each other and who focus on more of the 
positive aspects of life.  Recently, I called on a person in the hospital who is dying from can-
cer.  She told me that she is so grateful for all the people who care about her - her friends, 
family, and so many others.  Do we appreciate each other?  The Apostle Paul teaches us that 
we are members, one of another, and we are connected.  This brings me to one of our most 
important Masonic teachings:  The “Five Points of Fellowship.” 
 
Hand to Hand: to extend a hand to a Brother and to save a Brother. 
Foot to Foot: which means we are quick to help a Brother. 
Knee to Knee: To remember a Brother’s welfare in prayer.  
Breast to Breast: to never betray a Brother’s trust. 
Hand Over Back: to never denounce a Brother or allow others to do so behind his back 
 
We have each other’s back! 
     My Brothers, ALL OF US should practice these Points of Fellowship in our own lives and in 
our own lodges.  A Mason should be quick to extend mercy, grace, and benevolence to all, 
especially to another Brother. 
     In 1730, Pritchard’s “Masonry Dissected” described the Five Points in a way that resem-
bles our ritual today.  The Bible alludes to the points of fellowship in Kings and in Acts. 
     Let your light shine. 
 
Ill. Brother Rev. James Harris 
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All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose Croix Funer-
al service at the time of their passing.  Members should advise their families of their 
wishes to have this beautiful service.  It is a very dignified service intended to help 
bring comfort to the family. 

 
The current members of the Denver Consistory Rose Croix Funeral Team are: Ben-

jamin F. Williams, 32° KCCH - Chairman; Scott A. Bates, 32° KCCH; John H. Buchanan, 
33°; Jerry L. Fenimore, 33° GC;  M. Edward Johnson, 33°;  Richard W. Mitchell, 33°;  

Matthew A. Raia, 33°;  Daniel A. Rivers, 32° KCCH; Roy A. Snyder, 33°;  John A. War-
ren, 33°;  Richard M. Wenzel, III, 32° KCCH. 

 
If you are interested in joining the Rose Croix Funeral Team and helping them, 

contact the office or Benjamin F. Williams, 32° KCCH for more information. 

Greig Whitney Lang, 32°     07/27/2018 
Wayne B. Litton, 32°     02/22/2019 
Phillip Andrew Moran, 33°    02/07/2019 
Myron James Olson, 32°    02/06/2019 
Edward Eugene Rampey, 32°   01/11/2019 
Bruce Edward Speegle, 32°    11/02/2018 

14 

ROSE CROIX FUNERAL TEAM 
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More than a Century Young 
Willard Mounts (104) 

Vernon Maurice Foster (102) 
Pete Montera (101) 

 

90 Years Young 
Merlyn Larson Ellickson 

Robert Dean Hurrell 
William Allen Kirk 

Edward Lee Stoumbaugh 
 

80 Years Young 
Conrad Arthur Johnson 

 

70 Years Young 
Duane Ross Arnett 

Michael Howard Kutner 
Philippe Jacques Thomas 

David Lee Vaughan 
Dennis Allen Wyatt 

 

60 Years Young 
Clinton Gordon Keithline 

John Williamson Rice 
Dwight D. Stull 

 

50 Years Young 
Peter James DeLaurier 

Mark Clinton Gunn 
Kenneth Andrew McLauchlan 

Jason Edward Rendon 

MARCH 
SPECIAL  BIRTHDAYS 

The next time you see our Birthday 
Brethren, please congratulate them, 
and especially thank them for being 
our Brothers in the Scottish Rite.  
Our “younger” Brothers are the fu-
ture of the craft.  And our older 
Brothers are our heritage from the 
craft. 

40 Years “Old”- Really? 
Keiser Holbird 

Benjamin Francis Williams 
 

The “Young’un” (26) 
Jordan Kolby Kemp 
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OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page (New and Revised) 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 32° KCCH 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Mike Brewer, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:mike.brewer@gravatonenergyresources.com
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
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Support your 

SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER                                                                                   

1370 GRANT STREET 

Denver, Colorado  

We Inspire our Members 
We Provide Meaningful Programs and Degrees 

We Create Convenient Opportunities for our Mem-
bers 

We Believe in Fellowship 
We Believe in Personal Growth 

We Strive to Care for our Members 
We Believe in Speech Therapy for Children in Need 

We Believe in our Historical Presence 
We Believe in Supporting our Troops / Veterans 

Support your 

SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER                                                                                   

By Participating in King Soopers Reloadable Gift Cards Program and Amazon Smile Program 

Call the Consistory at 303-861-4261 or email:  denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org 

King Soopers Call William F. Skewes at 303-519-1240 or email: bill@skewes.com 

Amazon Smile Call Bart Corfee at 303-901-3603 or email: bart@corfeeassociates.com 
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Support your 

SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER                                                                                   

By Participating in King Soopers Reloadable Gift Cards Program and Amazon Smile Program 

Call the Consistory at 303-861-4261 or email:  denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org 

King Soopers Call William F. Skewes at 303-519-1240 or email: bill@skewes.com 

Amazon Smile Call Bart Corfee at 303-901-3603 or email: bart@corfeeassociates.com 

King Soopers Reloadable Purchase Card 

SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER                                                                                   

Call the Consistory at 303-861-4261 or email:  denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org 

King Soopers Call William F. Skewes at 303-519-1240 or email: bill@skewes.com 

It is simple 

Purchase Card for $10.00 with a $10.00 preloaded credit 

Go to King Soopers Checkout and Load the Dollars you wish to have available for purchase  

You can use a Credit Card or Debit Card or Check to Load the KS Card 

Then use the King Soopers Card to make check out purchases 

King Soopers Credits the Scottish Rite Masonic Center 5% of total purchase value 

 

Amazon Smile 

SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER                                                                                   

Call the Consistory at 303-861-4261 or email:  denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org 

Amazon Smile Call Bart Corfee at 303-901-3603 or email: bart@corfeeassociates.com 

It is simple 

Go to www.smile.amazon.com 

Log On with your normal log on ID and Password  

Pick your Charitable Organization 

Type: Scottish Rite Masonic Center Denver 

Amazon Smile Credits the Scottish Rite Masonic Center 1/2 of 1% of total purchase value 
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

Matthew A. Raia, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4261  /  matt@denverconsistory.org 

 
Cathy Anderson - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 

303-861-4261  /  cathy@denverconsistory.org 
 OFFICE FAX: 303-861-4269 

 
John A. Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 

Scott Olson, 32° - Staff Photographer 
Danny Will, 32° KCCH - Staff Photographer 

 
Bill Hickey, 33°- Editor-in-Chief 
editor@denverconsistory.org 
D. J. Cox, 33° - Editor Emeritus 

970-980-4340 
 

Daniel Conway, 32° KCCH - Webmaster 
webmaster@denverconsistory.org 

 
This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver Consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver Consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Website. 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

All photographs and graphics used in this issue are in 
the public domain.    Facebook and Twitter logos are 
taken from a public domain library.  Photographs by 
John Moreno, Danny Will, and Scott Olson. 
 
This publication is copyright 2019 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 33° - Chairman 
 

If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.  Contact: 

cathy@denverconsistory.org 
or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 

The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

Ronald A. Seale, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Stephen M. Munsinger, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

Orient of Colorado 

Ronald D. Birely, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG 

Valley of Denver 

Bart D. Wegner 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Benjamin F. Williams, 32° KCCH 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Paul R. Harrison, 32° 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

Matt Raia, 33° 
Secretary 
Recorder  
Registrar 

Michael J. Zeff, 32° KCCH 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Wayne Arner, 33° 
Treasurer 

Joe E. Kier, 33° 
Almoner 

James H. Harris, 33° 
Prelate 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:waner3@comcast.net
mailto:rckymn2000@yahoo.com

